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FBC Church Council minutes, reports, and other information 
are available on the website at www.fbc-midland.org/church-
council or under the Resources tab on the home page.

Carmen Samaniego
At Hands of Luke Medical Ministries, Inc., 
first and foremost, it is our primary goal to 

serve our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ in whatever 
way He leads.  Hands of Luke was founded in 1988 
by Dr. Marco Samaniego, Dave Reagan, and Buddy 
Ball when the Lord gave them a vision to help the 
underprivileged people of Ciudad Juarez, Chihuahua, 
Mexico and El Paso, Texas.  They have been following 
the Lord’s guidance ever since in specific areas of 
need: Medical Ministry, Children’s Ministry, Nutritional 
Centers, Conquista Community Center and by 
establishing churches in the most impoverished areas 
of these cities.

Pray for Direct Support Missionaries: 
Hands of Luke Medical Ministries in Ciudad 
Juarez, Chihuahua, Mexico & El Paso, Texas

We are still collecting food for the Baptist C.R.I.S.I.S. 
Center on the 1st Sunday of each month. There will be 
boxes around the church where you can drop off your 
items. Please see the Sunday School Dept. donation list 

on the back page of this issue.

First Sunday Food Drive, June 2

FBC’s Starting Point training course 
is now available on the FBC website at 
www.fbc-midland.org/starting-point
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This Sunday, June 30

8:25 & 11:05 a.m. Services
Chad Clark is preaching

"Biblical Pattern for Revival" 
-Isaiah 6:1-8

5:00 p.m.
Jeremy Gengler is preaching

Dr. Darin Wood
Senior Pastor

FBC Lost and Found
If you have lost any personal items at church over the 
past few months please stop by the FBC Welcome 
Center and check with our Lost & Found.

MONTHLY CHURCH CONFERENCE

This Sunday, June 30 
at 5:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall 2

Approval of minutes (April 28, 2019) 
Approval of new members
Grant Church letters (April & May)
To be dropped from roll (April)
Reports

1. Church Council Chairman
2. Personnel Committee Chairman
3. Finance Committee Chairman

Old Business
New Business
Other Business

1. Church endorsement for Shelden Kinnison  
to attend Southwestern Baptist Theological 
Seminary to the BA Christian Studies program.

Adjourn

Please keep the Kenyan Missions Team
in your prayers

Charity Anderson
Caleb Anderson 
Carl Anderson

Melissa Anderson
Cory Brand 
Abby Brand 
Amy Brand

Katheleen Chaney
Isai Diaz 

Liana Marie Diaz 
Sara Elyse Diaz 

Lazaro Diaz
Eva Diaz 

Aubrey Elliott
Rebecca Hoffman 

Stacy Hudson
Jade King

Janet Haney
DiAnn Koehl

Whitney Livingston
Katy Little

Landon Merritt

Shannon Merritt
Fred Nobles

Angela Nobles
Gary Petersen
Shawn Riley

K'Lynn Roberts
Wilma Roberts
Bryan Pinson
Jackson Pond
Jeri Schantz

Dann Schantz
Josh Sparks
Cori Sparks

Chad Sullivan
Raleigh Sullivan
Susan Upham

Alyssa Wennerlind
Nathan Wennerlind 

Darin Wood
Wilton Youngblood
Gloria Youngblood



Super Summer Singers Wednesday Rehearsals have begun!  
5:45 – 7:00 p.m.

July 10  •  July 17  •  July 24  • (July 3 - No Rehearsal) 
Extra Rehearsal in the Worship Center – Thursday, August 1 at 5:45 p.m.

Super Summer Singers Presentation – Sunday, August 4 at 6:00 p.m.

Super Summer Singers is a summer music day camp. 
Children MUST have completed 1st grade through 6th 
grade. For more information or to register online go to fbc-
midland.org/super-summer-singers. Registration forms 
are also available in the Welcome Center or Chapel foyer.

Super Summer SingerS Camp 
July 29 - August 2 (Monday - Friday)

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

#mes sy fam i ly d on tcar e
Family Worship & Fun Nights!

Wednesday, July 10, 17, 24
6-7:30 pm • Meet in the JAM Room 

(B Hall, 1st fl) 
Wednesday Summer Nights - for families with 

preschoolers and elementary children!

* At least one adult must attend per family, but the 
entire family is encouraged to participate! Come have 
a blast worshiping and playing together! An exception 
will be made for children whose parents/guardians 
are in choir or who are serving elsewhere during that 
same time. Please let Amy Brand or Sarah Arrambide 
know if that is the case.
*Come dressed to get wet, messy, or both! (Please do 
not wear swim-suits.) Each week will be a little different, 
but an old towel or two in the car is recommended!

Israel trip meeting
Sunday, July 7, 4:00pm, 

Room E102

Are you in need of prayer?
Call the First Baptist Prayer Line @ 432.683.0683 & 

rest assured someone is praying for you, today.

MOPS is looking for volunteers for MOPS 
KIDS!  We rely completely on volunteers for 
our childcare so that our mothers can have 
bonding time with each other.  We meet the 
first and third Fridays of each month from 9-11 am.  
Please contact Lauren Ward at mrs.laurenward@
gmail.com if you are interested in volunteering!

Mothers of Preschoolers (MOPS) registration 
is open for 2019-2020! MOPS 

meets on the 1st & 3rd Fridays of the month 
from 9-11:00AM! Contact Lauren Ward  at 
mrs.laurenward@gmail.com with more questions. 
Visit www.fbc-midland.org/ministries/preschool/
mops to get a registration form!

REGISTRATION IS OPEN!

Hello
   Summer!
Hello
   Summer!

Summer Camps offered by The AB 
Volleyball Camp 
July 1-5
1st-3rd grades 9:00am-11:30am
4th-6th grades 1:30pm-4:00pm
$60/child

Basketball Camp 
July 15-19
1st-3rd grades 9:00am-11:30am 
4th-6th grades 1:30pm-4:00pm
$60/child

Contact Amy Vanderveer for more information 
432.683.0648 or avanderveer@fbc-midland.org
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Wainscott/Lacy Scholarship
If you are attending a Baptist College, 
University or Seminary, you are eligible 
to apply for the scholarship. Scholarship 

applications are available in Susan Upham’s office and 
must be returned by July 15.

Bereavement Meal Ministry
One way FBC ministers to a family, upon 
the death of a loved-one, is by offering to 
prepare a meal for them the day of the 
funeral. We have a wonderful group of 

volunteers who set up the meal, serve the family, & 
then clean up afterward. If you would like to volunteer 
to receive training, or just want more information 
about this ministry, please contact Susan Upham at 
432.683.0604

Our Deepest Sympathy to...
John Marshall in the death of his sister, Alice Davis.
Shirley Vick in the death of her brother-in-law, 
Perk Carrier.

Pastoral Care Ministry: Hospital Visits
Robbie Boyd, FBC's Associate Pastor of 
Pastoral Care makes the First Baptist Church 
family hospital visits in Midland and Odessa. 

If you or a family member are going into the hospital, 
please contact Susan Upham at 432.683.0604 in 
advance. This will ensure your name will be on our 
hospital list.

PRAYER TIMES AT FIRST BAPTIST
• 6:00PM, Tuesday, FBC Midland 
Prayer Room (located just north of Welcome 
Center - Garfield St. side)

• 6:00PM, Wednesday, Prayer & Bible Study 
(Room E114 / West side of building - Garfield St. side)

• Noon, Thursday - FBC Midland Chapel
• 6:30 AM, Friday - Men Only. Meet at coffee pot 
across from kitchen. (North end of building - Cuthbert Ave 
side)

FBC Artists Needed to Display Art
Featured Artist for July: Mary Ann & Betsy Blaylock

The art displayed on the FBC Art Wall (near 
the Fellowship Hall) is for any FBC artist 
or photographer. It is enjoyed by our entire 
membership. If you wish to participate by 

showing your artwork, please contact Janet Haney at 
432.528.5717 or Doris McSparran at 432.683.0618.

FBC Music Ministry: Open to Everyone! 
The Music Ministry is currently 
seeking an accomplished pianist 
to fill a part-time paid position. If 
you or someone you know is interested in auditioning/
interviewing for this position, please contact Aaron 
Hodges. The Music Ministry is always looking for 
volunteer musicians to play in our orchestra or worship 
band. If you sing, let us know if you would like to join 
our praise team, and/or our fabulous choir. We have 
a spot for you! We want to involve as many people to 
serve in worship as we possibly can. We are never full! 
Aaron would love to speak with you to find where you 
fit best in the music ministry. If you are interested, 
please email Aaron at ahodges@fbc-midland.org or 
Lisa Alston at lalston@fbc-midland.org. The Music 
Ministry is always excited to welcome more people 
onto the team.

Joyful Congratulations to...
Mr. and Mrs. Hilton Bloodworth who were recently 
married in the Chapel. Mrs. Bloodworth is the former 
Emily Carter.

Letters that Lift
Dear Church Family,
Thank you very much for the donation to 

Buckner Children & Family Services in father's name. 
He would have been honored by that. Thanks also to 
the Gabriel Dept for the flowers & prayers. You are 
truly family to me.
April Clay

Oilfield Christian Fellowship of the 
Permian Basin

Thursday, July 18, 2019
11:30 am - 12:30 pm

Rock the Desert Field House
2000 FM 1788, Midland, TX 79706

FREE LUNCH - FREE BIBLE - BRING A FRIEND!
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The Banner is a publication of First Baptist Church in 
Midland, Texas. Deadline for submission of articles is 
5:00 p.m., Friday prior to publication of the next issue. 

To ensure printing of your article, we recommend you first 
submit your article to the appropriate ministry area for review. 
The Banner is produced and edited by Kate Dominguez and Jeff 
Wash. Please advise the Membership Office at 432.683.0616 for 
any change in your mailing address or phone number.

SUNDAY SCHOOL - 9:45 A.M.

Adults
Being Responsible
1 Timothy 5:1-8,17-21

Students
Love Well
(7th - 12th grades)
1 Timothy 5:1-8,17-21

Children
Paul & Barnabas Told About Jesus
(1st - 6th grades) 
Acts 14

Preschool
David Showed Mercy
(Babies-Kindergarten)
1 Samuel 24

FBC Greeter Ministry
Scripture tells us to “Practice Hospitality” 

-Romans 12:13
Remember when you were new at FBC? We 
have a large building and many ministries 
to help people find. FBC needs you to help 
us in our effort to greet guests each Sunday 
during all hours! Everyone can do this 
ministry and help guests know we are glad they are 
here. Training will be provided. Contact Larry Grimes 
lgrimes@fbc-midland.org

WMU Prayer Lunch
Monday, July 8, 2019

11:30am to 1:00pm in D100/102
Hear the latest prayer requests and praises from our 
FBC Missionaries and Ministries, and enjoy sweet 

fellowship ($6 lunch is optional).

Men's Luncheon
Mondays, 11:45am-1:00pm • $6 for lunch

Always a Christian program • Fellowship for all ages • Come with a prayer 
request • Pray with other prayer warriors • Rejoice in God’s miracles

July 1 - Don Murphy: The Gideons 

For more info, contact Dave Pearcy (432) 528-4221,
or see fbc-midland.org/men

THIS IS Open to all men, FBC & non-members! Bring your 
friends/neighbors to fellowship with us

Sunday, June 23, 2019
Sunday School Attendance
♦	 Main Campus....................................................945
♦	 Mission Midland...................................................90
♦	 Ethiopia Missions Team.........................................3
TOTAL.................................................................1038
Week Day Bible Study
♦	 Child Development Center............ Out for Summer
♦	 Children's Day Out........................ Out for Summer
TOTAL BIBLE STUDIES......................................1038

Offering	 Weekly	 Year to Date
First Baptist...................... $	 91,536	 $ 5,862,089
Budget Requirement........ $	 139,000	 $ 5,980,231
Over/Under Budget.......... $	 -47,464	 $   -118,142
Hope 1:8........................... $	 355	 $      35,645

Stewardship Report
June 23, 2019

Adult Meal $6/ Hamburger $4
Salad Bar $3.50 / Family Plan $23

Wednesday Family Meal service begins at 4:45pm in the 
Fellowship Hall. All meals include one dessert and beverage.

WEDNESDAY FAMILY MEAL

JULY 3
Cancelled - No Meal this week
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Check out our website for complete job descriptions: 
fbc-midland.org/about/employment-opportunities

Also visit our Facebook page: First Baptist Church of Midland (FBCM)

FAMILY & ADULT MINISTRY ASSISTANT - Full Time
- Required Skills: High school education; ability to maintain a filing sys-

tem; basic computer skills using Microsoft Suite 7-10
- Preferred: Database input; bi-lingual Spanish & English

Please contact Cory Brand @ 432.683.0654 or email 
cbrand@fbc-midland.org

Part Time Summer Positions Available
Age 18 or older.If interested please contact Kelly O’Brien @ 

432.683.0614 or kobrien@fbc-midland.org

MUSIC MINISTRY - P/T Pianist/Accompanist
- Required Skills: Must be an accomplished pianist willing to audition 

and interview.
Please contact Aaron Hodges @ 432.683.0619 or email 

ahodges@fbc-midland.org

To see and sign up for the different areas of volunteer service available 
at First Baptist Church, visit www.fbc-midland.org/vomo. The link will 
take you to FBC’s VOMO (Volunteer Mobilization) page where you 
can easily connect to service opportunities throughout the year. Try it 
out today!

N
O

N
-P

R
O

FI
T

 O
R

G
.

U.
S.

 P
os

ta
ge

PA
ID

Fi
rs

t B
ap

tis
t

C
hu

rc
h 

M
id

la
nd

FBC Directory
www.fbc-midland.org

Service Televised weekly at 7:00 a.m. on KOSA (CBS), Channel 7 
& 10:00 a.m. on MyTV, Channel 16 (or DirectTV Channel 40)
Televised services are on a one-week tape delay

Sunday Morning Services at 8:25 a.m. & 11:05 a.m.
Childcare available for birth - 4 years

Sunday School at 9:45 a.m. (all ages) 

Sunday Evening Service at 5:00 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall
Wednesday Evening Activities 6:00 p.m.

Live and On-Demand 
streaming of Sunday’s 
message is available at 
www.fbc-midland.org

Main Phone - 432.683.0600 Main Fax - 432.683.0660
Prayer Line - 432.683.0683

Pastoral Ministry - 683.0604
Missions Ministry - 683.0623
Music & Worship Ministry - 683.0618
Administrative Office - 683.0616
Activities Ministry - 683.0647
Children's Ministry - 683.0609
Preschool Ministry - 683.0627
Child Development Center - 683.0638
Children's Day Out - 683.0632
Student Ministry - 683.0603
Family Ministry - 683.0612
Media Ministry - to 683.0622
Membership - 683.0616 
Duplication Srvcs - 683.0626
Library - 683.0625
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